







# **SUPERVISOR SCOTT WIENER**

San Francisco Board of Supervisors, District 8

# **January 2014 Newsletter**

Office Phone: 415-554-6968 Email: scott.wiener@sfgov.org Website: www.scottwiener.com

For more regular updates, follow me on Facebook and Twitter:





# In this **Newsletter**

## **Policy Work**

**Housing Affordability Sugary Beverage Tax Transportation Update** Our Public Realm **Code Enforcement GGNRA Update Mills Act Contracts** Animal Care & Control

## **Community Updates**

Safeway Recycling Center Castro Streetscape **Noe Courts Renovation** Glen Canyon Update San Jose Avenue Noe Valley Urban Village **Dolores Park Update** 

## **Community Calendar**

## **Policy Work**

## **Increasing Housing Affordability**

San Francisco is in the midst of a housing affordability crisis. While there is no one magic bullet to address this crisis, I've pursued various approaches since taking office, for example, legislation to restrict conversion of rent-controlled buildings to student dorms and my currently pending legislation to allow for addition of in-law units in the Castro.

One key aspect of our strategy needs to be creating more permanently affordable housing. I recently introduced legislation to incentivize developers of market-rate projects to include affordable units in their buildings, rather than paying a fee for construction of the units elsewhere. On-site affordable housing construction is the fastest way to create more affordable units. The legislation encourages more on-site affordable units by providing that if a developer chooses to designate at least 20% of units as affordable (i.e., more than the 12% legal minimum), those affordable units will not count against the unit density limits in place. That means that the developer can build a higher number of affordable units without requiring a reduction in the number of market-rate units. Purely affordable housing developments will also be relieved of unit density limits. The legislation, which won't change height or bulk limits, will allow for creation of more housing overall and particularly more affordable units.

We need to work to continue to increase our housing supply, not just for low-income residents, but also for middle class people who don't qualify for traditional affordable housing. Our housing crisis results partly from a byzantine project approval process, that often waters down or kills badly needed housing projects. I wrote an opinion piece in the Chronicle recently, which you can read here.

## Sugary Beverage Tax Update and Rally

Over the past year, we have been building an incredible coalition - and enormous momentum - toward a sugary beverage tax to fund nutrition, physical activity, and health programs. The measure will be key in helping us address the growing health epidemic caused by these drinks, including the rise in diabetes, obesity, and cardiovascular disease. I've been working closely with Supervisors Eric Mar, Malia Cohen, and John Avalos, and we've now crafted a measure that we will move forward together.

Please join us on Saturday February 1 as we announce our consensus measure and have a

## **Office Hours**

Friday, February 14th 12:30pm-2:00pm City Hall, Room 274

Saturday, February 15th Duboce Park Cafe 2 Sanchez Street

NOTE: Occasionally, we need to reschedule office hours. To ensure that you learn of any changes before making the effort to attend, please check with the office a day or two before or alternatively call the office to put your name on the office hours list so that we can notify you if any changes occur.

community celebration to move the effort forward. At the rally, you can learn more about the proposed legislation, hear from leaders in the health community, and find out how to get involved.

## Rally Details

Saturday, February 1st at 10:00AM-11:30AM Bayview YMCA (1601 Lane Street) Light Refreshments Provided



Scott with Supervisor Eric Mar discussing the Sugary Beverage Tax at Shape Up San Francisco's quarterly meeting (photo courtesy of Marianne Szeto)

## **Transportation Updates**

## Transportation and Our Growing Population

With San Francisco's population projected to rise over a million in the coming decades, we need to remember that our conversations about transit are not just about fixing Muni's breakdowns today, but also about <u>improving and expanding service for tomorrow</u>. If we think things are bad now, imagine another 200,000 people trying to use our buses and light-rail vehicles on a daily basis. It's critical that we prioritize funding for Muni, both through potential ballot measures like bonds and the vehicle license fee, and through making smart budget decisions here at City Hall.

Improving Pedestrian Safety and Award for Pedestrian Safety Legislation
The last few weeks have seen a number of tragic pedestrian deaths, bringing an end to another record, awful year on our dangerous streets. We need to continue to improve pedestrian safety by increasing traffic enforcement and through implementation of infrastructure improvements like sidewalk widening and corner bulb-outs. It's important that we not compromise the safety of people on our already-crowded streets, especially with our population growing over the coming decades. I was pleased to see the Chronicle <u>publish an op-ed</u> stressing that we all need to get serious about improving pedestrian safety.

I was also honored to <u>receive an award</u> from Streetsblog.org, for the second straight year, for my transportation-related work. The publication's "Best Legislation for Safer Streets" award went to my legislation amending the Fire Code to make it easier to implement pedestrian safety infrastructure improvements.

Road Work Hearing: Improving Coordination and Communication
On February 10 (date tentative), I will be holding a hearing on the huge amount of

road work currently occurring in San Francisco. Thanks to the voter-approved 2011 Streets Bond as well as other infrastructure funding sources, San Francisco is seeing unprecedented and long-overdue investment in our street and below-street infrastructure. The Public Utilities Commission is gradually replacing our aging sewer and water lines. PG&E is upgrading its natural gas lines to improve safety and reliability. And, the Department of Public Works is greatly accelerating road resurfacing, more than doubling the number of street segments resurfaced last year and increasing our road condition score for the second year in a row. This infrastructure work is exciting, overdue, and critically important. However, in the short term the road work can be disruptive and cause frustration among residents and businesses. It's important that city agencies and PG&E coordinate their projects and communicate with neighbors about timing and reasons for projects. At times, projects can seem uncoordinated and unending, with numerous stops and starts and huge gaps in work.

## Employee Shuttles

San Francisco employers have a long history of using shuttles to transport their workers, including public institutions like UCSF and private companies like Genentech. Recently, in light of the increase in employer shuttles transporting San Francisco residents to jobs on the Peninsula, there has been a lot of conversation about the shuttles and their relationship to gentrification in the city. On several occasions, protesters have blocked the buses and delayed workers from getting to their jobs. Yesterday, the Municipal Transportation Agency Board of Directors approved a plan that will charge the shuttles for use of Muni stops, as well as rules to regulate the shuttles' use of the stops. I support the shuttles, which get cars off the road and allow residents to take buses to work in places where they can't realistically travel using public transit. I also support better oversight and coordination to minimize disruption of Muni and of our neighborhoods generally. I commend MTA for moving forward with this approach. I also think it's important to stop demonizing people for simply trying to get to work. San Franciscans have long lived in the city and commuted to the Peninsula for jobs in technology and other sectors. They used to drive cars, and now many of them use shuttles. This is a good thing. We are all frustrated by the explosion of housing prices, and we need to address that crisis. Blaming tech workers or employee shuttles isn't the right approach to improving our housing situation. These are fellow San Francisco residents - many of them long-term residents - and they deserve our respect and support.



Scott with John Mehring at the dedication of the Bill Kraus Memorial Sign. John spearheaded fundraising efforts to have the sign made and installed at Bill Kraus Meadow in Corona Heights.

## Improving Our Public Realm

Hearing on AT&T Utility Boxes

There's been a lot of discussion in our neighborhoods about the installation of AT&T U-Verse boxes. In 2011, AT&T agreed to a number of stipulations as it moved forward with its state-law right to place utility boxes on our sidewalks, including to coordinate with neighbors if objections are received; not to place boxes in the face of significant community opposition; to implement streetscaping/greening improvements to compensate for boxes, where neighbors so desire; to hire local workers for the company's build-out; and to remove graffiti on the boxes within 48 hours of receiving notification. Last week, I convened a follow-up hearing at the Land Use and Economic Development Committee to hear from AT&T, city departments, and the public on how this process has played out. Through the input received at this hearing, and other outreach that I've done in the past months, I'm considering legislation to codify the rules governing these and other utility boxes and to improve the process by which these placements occur.

Greening Funds for Neighborhoods and Public Schools in District 8
In this year's city budget, I secured funds to support community greening efforts in District 8. The funds are intended to support sidewalk landscaping, tree planting, schoolyard greening, and other community-led civic improvements throughout the district. The City has partnered with Friends of the Urban Forest to help facilitate this exciting work. By early February, Friends of the Urban Forest and our office will send out a call for greening projects, ranging from a few hundred dollars up to approximately \$5,000. An independent panel will select projects for funding. Many of you have already expressed interest in these funds. For those who haven't contacted our office yet, please make sure to email Andres Power in my office at Andres. Power@sfgov.org so that we can make sure you're notified when the application process begins.

Code Enforcement Hearing: Improving Neighborhood Safety with Better Enforcement I recently called for a hearing to assess the city's code enforcement efforts, including whether legislation is needed to improve enforcement as well as inter-departmental coordination. Pretty much every neighborhood has one or more blighted property that causes problems for residents. Some buildings started construction projects that abruptly ended without finishing. Some buildings are falling apart. Some buildings house people whose hoarding problem is so extreme that there is no ingress or egress to the building. Various city departments are charged with enforcing city codes in these and other situations, but enforcement is inconsistent. At times, neighbors complain for years, and even if notices of violation are issued, enforcement doesn't occur. We've also seen inconsistent coordination among departments. This hearing will allow us to see how departments are approaching enforcement, how they are coordinating, whether they have all the tools they need, and whether legislation is warranted to improve enforcement efforts.

Animal Care & Control: Profile in Marina Times of My Support for Agency
The Marina Times recently wrote an article on my work trying to address Animal Care & Control's lackluster budget situation. AC&C provides a safety net for all animals - including shelter services and protection for neglected and abused animals -and enforces against aggressive animals on our streets and in our parks. We need to ensure that this department has the resources it needs to take care of all animals in need.



Scott at the Animal Care & Control Holiday Party with AC&C Director Rebecca Katz and staff

## National Park Service Dog Plan, Mayor Lee and Democratic Leader Pelosi

Late last year, the Board of Supervisors unanimously passed a resolution I authored putting the City and County of San Francisco on record in opposition to the National Park Service's proposal to significantly restrict dog access at the Golden Gate National Recreation Area (GGNRA). At a recent Board of Supervisors meeting, I asked Mayor Lee about the proposal, and I'm happy to report that the <u>Mayor joined the Board of Supervisors</u>, and Congresswoman Jackie Speier in expressing the need to push the Park Service to better account for dog owners in their planning for areas such as Fort Funston, Ocean Beach and Crissy Field. Democratic Leader Nancy Pelosi also recently requested - and the Park Service agreed - to extend the public comment period on the plan. To comment or learn more, click <u>here</u>. We must balance the beauty and preservation of these open spaces with the needs of San Francisco residents and their dogs.

## <u>Historic Preservation: Mills Act Contracts</u>

Since taking office, I've done a significant amount of work to promote historic preservation in San Francisco and to improve our approach to the subject. Our city is a unique and wonderful place, and our historic beauty is a key part of that uniqueness. We need to embrace our history while also acknowledging the need for smart change to meet our growing city's needs. In 2012, I authored legislation to improve our Planning Code's approach to historic districts and landmarks. In 2013, I authored legislation creating the Duboce Park Historic District and separate legislation to make it easier for owners of historic homes to access property tax credits under the state Mills Act. (Previously, the city's process made it nearly impossible for homeowners to access the tax credits.) Last month, I sponsored a number of Mills Act contracts - under which owners of historic homes agree to specific improvements to the homes in exchange for tax credits - mostly for homes in the Duboce Park Historic District. The Board of Supervisors approved these contracts, which is great news for historic preservation.

## Community Spotlight

## Betsy Eddy

This month, Diamond Heights neighborhood leader and longtime San Francisco City employee Betsy Eddy retired. I was happy to present Betsy a Proclamation recognizing her years of work for the City and for our neighborhoods. I look forward to continuing to work with Betsy on neighborhood issues in the years to come.



Scott and former District 8 Supervisor Bevan Dufty with Betsy Eddy at her retirement party

## **Community Updates**

## Safeway Recycling Center on Market Street to Close

The Safeway recycling center on Market Street <u>will close on July 1</u> pursuant to a settlement agreement reached between Safeway and the center. I support the closure, because this large industrial center has had significant impacts on surrounding neighborhoods. My office will continue to work with the Department of the Environment to explore other recycling practices, including a dispersed form of recycling redemption through reverse vending machines, so that we can ensure people have the opportunity to redeem recycling materials while lessening the impact on any single neighborhood.

## Castro Streetscape Update

The highly anticipated Castro Streetscape Improvement Project, funded by money I secured from Prop B, continues to move forward on schedule. Led by the Department of Public Works in collaboration with the Planning Department and the PUC, the project will consist of sidewalk widening, new street trees, new street lights, repaving of the street, repaving

of Jane Warner Plaza, and installing new bike racks and leaning rails. DPW has completed construction documents and received bids for the project, and is in process of awarding the contract. Construction will begin as soon as February and end in October of this year. The phasing of the project scope is currently under discussion with the contractors with the goal of completing the project in the shortest time possible. There will be a moratorium on construction in the last two weeks of June to accommodate the Frameline Film Festival, Pink Saturday, and Pride events and the project aims to be completed by Castro Street Fair in 2014. Please visit <a href="www.castrostreet.org">www.castrostreet.org</a>, hosted by the Castro/Upper Market CBD, for more information, updates, and construction alerts when the construction phase begins, or at SFDPW website at: <a href="www.sfdpw.org/castro">www.sfdpw.org/castro</a>

## **Noe Courts Renovation**

After four community meetings, the Noe Courts concept plan to renovate the bathrooms and develop a new master plan for the park is now under CEQA review by the Planning Department. After the CEQA determination has been made -- probably around the end of February-- Rec and Park will send out a public notice advising on the concept plan that is being recommended to the Rec and Park Commission for approval. This Commission meeting will either be in March or April.



Scott performing a marriage ceremony for District 8 residents Monica Levin and Nancy Igdaloff (photo credit: Patrick Roddie Photography)

#### Glen Canvon Update

The Glen Canyon Playground and Tennis Court project as funded by the 2008 Parks Bond is nearing completion. The Rec Center reopened for programming earlier this month. Please note that the Rec Center can be entered near the Bosworth Street entrance to the park. The tennis courts are in place and the play equipment is being installed. Additionally, the new restroom on the side of the Rec Center will open when the new playground does. In the next two weeks, you will see planting of the parks many new trees and shrubs begin. The park is planned to be reopened in mid to late February. My office, Rec and Park, the Glen Park Association and community members are planning an opening celebration for the Glen Park improvement for late February. Click <a href="here">here</a> to learn more about the project. If you have further questions, please contact Karen Mauney-Brodek at Karen. Mauney-Brodek@sfgov.org or at415-575-5601.

Additionally, Rec and Park is continuing to work on the detailed design of the Recreation Center that will be funded by the 2012 Parks Bond. This design includes the following elements: the overall renovation of the existing building, two new additions which will provide three multi-purpose spaces/classrooms, a large teaching kitchen, new restrooms, new recreational amenities, a clear main entry and central welcome desk, and related landscaping surrounding the building. The public art element selection process is beginning and we will have options for the community to review and provide feedback on later this Spring. Please continue to check the project blog for updates. http://sfrecpark.org/project/glen-canyon-park-2012-bond/

## San Jose Avenue Update

Join me with the Municipal Transportation Agency, the College Hill Neighborhood Association and the Glen Park Association at an upcoming community meeting on Monday, February 3 to discuss proposed safety improvements for San Jose Avenue between Monterey Boulevard and Randall Street. The City, after many years of working with Caltrans and

other stakeholders, would like to present a proposal aimed at maximizing safety for all users of the street. Many vehicles travel well above the posted speed limit along this segment - this project aims to bring vehicle closer to 35 mph. Join your neighbors to hear more about this proposal and how the City plans on collecting data to evaluate the success of the project. The community meeting will be held at the Glen Park School (151 Lippard Ave. at Boswell St.) at 6:30pm.

## 24th Street Urban Village Streetscape Improvement

This project -- which is funded by money I helped secure from Prop B -- aims to create a safer pedestrian environment with better transit efficiency on 24th Street in the Noe Valley neighborhood. The improvements will focus on transit hubs in the main commercial corridor of the neighborhood through the construction of bulb-outs and high-visibility decorative crosswalks. The total project budget is currently \$560,000. A community meeting was held on October 30, 2013 at 7:00pm at the Sally Brunn/ Noe Valley Public Library. With 32 in attendance, the goal of the meeting was to determine, through community input, which street improvements to develop and where the money would be spent. The final community meeting will be on Thursday, January 23rd at St. Philip Parish, where the community would have the opportunity to comment and provide feedback on proposed streetscape designs.



Scott serving lunch at the 30th Street Senior Center

## **Dolores Park Renovation Update**

After a comprehensive community and departmental process, the renovations to Dolores Park will soon begin. Rec and Park has gone through the bidding process and will be awarding the contract at this week's Rec and Park Commission meeting. There will be a groundbreaking ceremony on Saturday March 1st to mark the start of construction. For more information, please contact Jake Gilchrist at Jacob.Gilchrist@sfgov.org or (415) 581-2561.

## **Community Calendar**

## NERT Training

The San Francisco Neighborhood Emergency Response Team (NERT) is free training from the San Francisco Fire Department in how to help yourself and your neighbors prepare for and respond to a disaster by working together. The 20-hour training taught by First Responders includes personal preparedness, light search and rescue, disaster medicine, shutting off your utilities, and how to participate as a member of a neighborhood response team. NERT also offers continuing training for graduates and activities that support building robust neighborhood teams. For more information, visit the NERT website at http://sfgov.org/sffdnert, or. NERT is also

holding a Personal Readiness Workshop on June 24, 2013 at 301 Main St. at Folsom. Contact Lt. Erica Arteseros at (415)970-2022 or sffdnert@sfgov.org

Castro/Eureka Valley Neighborhood Association Meeting

Wednesday, January 22nd 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM Castro Community Room 501 Castro Street

The Castro/Eureka Valley Neighborhood Association (EVNA) provides a public forum for the people who live, work, and play in the greater Eureka Valley area to discuss common issues and concerns and help develop solutions to improve the neighborhood.

Noe Valley Association Community Meeting

Thursday, January 23th 7:00 PM - 8:30 PM St. Philip's Church Community Hall 725 Diamond Street

Join the final community meeting on the Proposition B bulb outs and crosswalks at 24th Street in Noe Valley.



Scott at the annual Santa Skivvies Run with AIDS Foundation President Neil Giuliano and top fundraiser Steven Bracco

## Earthquake Retrofit Fair

Tuesday, January 28th 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM Bill Graham Civic Auditorium 99 Grove Street, San Francisco, CA 94102

With the launch of the Mandatory Soft Story Retrofit Program last September, many San Franciscans are already starting the work to make their buildings, their tenants, and themselves safer from earthquakes. This free trade show-style event is an opportunity for property owners to connect with the services and professionals they will need to complete the screening process and, if required, perform and finance the work necessary to comply with the Soft Story Ordinance. From engineers to architects, city agencies to contractors, lenders to manufactures, this fair's hundred plus booths is a property owner's one-stop-shop for earthquake retrofit!

## Cesar Chavez Ribbon Cutting

Wednesday, January 29th 11:00 AM - 12:00 PM Si Se Puede Plaza Next to 3047 Mission Street

DPW continues work on Phase II of the Cesar Chavez Sewer & Streetscape Improvement Project. Crews are wrapping up the plantings along the corridor and all work on this project is

scheduled to be complete later this month. DPW will host a ribbon-cutting event to mark the completion of the project. The event will be open to the public and everyone is invited to attend. Thank you for your support of this project and patience during construction.

## Upper Douglass Dog Park Community Meeting

Thursday, January 30th 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM

Upper Douglass Dog Park, Clubhouse

Intersection of Douglass and 26th Streets

District 8 Supervisor Scott Wiener and Friends of Upper Douglass Dog Park invite you to a community meeting to provide a status update on the improvement project funded through the Community Opportunity Fund, from the 2008 Clean and Safe Neighborhood Parks Bond. We will also discuss neighborhood concerns and the park's long term sustainability after it reopens.

#### San Jose Avenue Community Meeting

Monday, February 3rd 6:30 PM - 8:00 PM Glen Park School 151 Lippard Avenue

Come to this meeting to discuss transportation issues along San Jose Avenue with the Glen Park community. See the description of the proposal in the Community Updates section.



Scott at the unveiling of the first plaque of the Rainbow Honor Walk with artist Carlos Casuso

## Diamond Heights/Glen Park Community Meeting

Saturday, February 8th 4:00 PM - 6:00 PM St. Aidan's Church

101 Gold Mine Drive, Lower Level

Join neighbors to discuss neighborhood issues with the Diamond Heights and Glen Park community.

#### SFMTA Community Meeting on Sunset Tunnel Trackway Improvement Project

Wednesday, January 29, 2014

6 PM - 7 PM

Union Hall of LBEW Local Union 6

55 Fillmore Street (Between Hermann and Duboce)

Please join the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) to learn about the Sunset Tunnel Trackway Improvement Project. The meeting will provide an opportunity to review the project elements and address your questions and concerns during construction. Contact the following SFMTA staff for questions regarding the meeting and project: Tess Kavanagh, Project Manager at (415) 701-4212 or tess.kavanagh@sfmta.com.

## Tech Search Party

Saturday, February 8th

5:15 PM Check-in

James Lick Middle School

Join neighbors and friends for an evening of frolic, prizes and geek.fun -- all to benefit local public schools. Participants will be given a map with enigmatic clues leading to various locations

in Noe Valley. At each location, take a photo of the answer with your phone and email it to the address provided at the beginning of the event. The first team to complete all the clues will be the winner. For more details, go to http://techsearchparty.com.

## **Duboce Triangle Neighborhood Association**

Monday, February 10th 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM Gazebo at CPMC Davies Campus 45 Castro Street

The Duboce Triangle Neighborhood Association (DTNA) represents residents, businesses and property owners in San Francisco's Duboce Triangle neighborhood, bordered by Market Street, Castro Street, Divisidero Street, Waller Street, Webster Street and Duboce Avenue.

## **Dolores Park Ground Breaking Ceremony**

Saturday, March 1st 10:00 AM Dolores Park

Come celebrate the start of the Dolores Park renovations with city officials, neighbors and park advocates.

## Freedom Rider Diary by Carol Ruth Silver: Book Publication and Launch

Monday, March 3rd 7:00 PM Books Inc, Opera Plaza 601 Van Ness

Former Board of Supervisors member Carol Ruth Silver has a forthcoming book being published called Freedom Rider Diary that includes photos and an essay about Carol's life before and after the Freedom Rides. Join Carol at the Opera Plaza at Books Inc for a reading in early March.

#### Ruth Asawa School of the Arts: Monty Python's Spamalot

Various Dates (see below)

555 Portola

Lovingly ripped off from the classic film comedy Monty Python and the Holy Grail, Spamalot retells the legend of King Arthur and his Knights of the Round Table, and features a bevy of beautiful show girls, not to mention cows, killer rabbits, and French people. Proudly presented by the award winning Technical Theatre Department team who brought you Ragtime, The Prodcuers, Tartuffe and 42nd Street. Showtimes are February 27, 28, March 1,6, 7 and 8 at 7:30pm March 1 and 8 at 2:00pm. Get tickets online at sfsota.org.



Scott with Betsy Eddy, Father Tommy Dillon and Supervisor David Chiu at the Diamond Heights
Community Association Holiday Party at St. Aidan's

Noe Valley Farmers' Market

Weekly on Saturdays

8:00am-1:00pm

24th Street (between Sanchez and Vicksburg Streets)

The Noe Valley Farmers' Market is a year-round California certified farmers' market operated primarily by community volunteers and run in partnership with the Noe Valley Ministry. Click <a href="https://nere.noe.org/nere.noe.org/">nere</a> for more information.

## Family and Adult Bicycling Classes

Ongoing

Locations TBD

Learn how to ride a bike, practice road safety, develop good traffic skills, bike while pregnant, bike with your child/toddler and much more. Workshops fill up quickly and are offered throughout the year. Click <a href="here">here</a> for more information

## LGBT Drop-In Club Weekly Workgroup at The Center

Weekly on Tuesdays

10:00-11:30am

The SF LGBT Center, 1800 Market Street

The Center's Workforce Development Program is pleased to provide a free workgroup open to all job seekers. Come network and get support with your job search. The Job Club is a peer-to-peer discussion group where you can share experiences / best practices and receive ongoing direction and advice from a career coach to help manage a productive job search. One-On-One drop-in is the best first step before attending the workgroup. If you have question regarding the group please contact Clair Farley, clairf@sfcenter.org. If you are interested in One-on-One job search and coaching please contact christinar@sfcenter.org or (415) 865-5614. Please note the building does not open to the public until noon. Job Club attendees please wait at the Center's main door and someone will let you in by 10:00am. Click <a href="mailto:here">here</a> for more information

## ADA Merchant Committee

1st and 3rd Thursdays

9:30am

Sally Brunn Library (Noe Valley Branch), 451 Jersey Street

For merchants who are struggling with ADA compliance issues, please attend a meeting hosted by the ADA Merchant Committee. They are seeking the active participation of all merchants

and all agencies city-wide to assist small businesses in coping with this very complex situation. The library is closed at that time, so please knock on the door to enter. Any questions, please contact Gwen Sanderson, Video Wave, nvgwen@gmail.com, 415-509-6261 or Susan Walia, Castro Computer Services, susan@modcore.com, 415-826-6678.

## Open Gyms

Every Sunday 5:00-8:00pm

Eureka Valley Recreation Center (100 Collingwood at 18th Street)

Basketball players of all skill-levels and ages are invited to Open Gyms every Sunday. For \$5, the San Francisco Gay Basketball Association hosts these open-court style games. All are welcome. Bring a dark t-shirt and a white t-shirt to signify which team you are on. Click <a href="here">here</a> for more information

Free Rapid HIV Testing for Youth
Weekly on Tuesdays
5:00-7:00pm
The SF LGBT Center, 1800 Market Street
Free Rapid HIV testing for youth 24 and under offered by Larkin Street Youth Services.

Click <u>here</u> for more information